
Lucas W. Spahl, PGA 
lspahl21@gmail.com 

(774) 402-4020 
 
 
April 28th, 2024,  
 
Jared Goldstein 
Metropolitan PGA Section 
49 Knollwood Road 
Elmsford, NY 10523 
 
Dear Jared, 
 
Please see my notes below regarding my application to run for a Vice President position on the 
Met PGA Assistants Board.  
 

I. Mentorship, Growth, & Development 
a. As the Section has revived the Mentorship program, it is vitally important that 

we stay on top of this and continue to expand it 
i. Shared Google Drive or Group me chat of some of our “Best of” Ideas 

1. Tournament formats, tee gifts, proper verbiage on pace of play 
emails, teaching philosophies, etc… 

b. Growing and networking together amongst professional is equally as vital 
i. “Baby Boomer” generation retiring & new courses are leading to 

tremendous job openings across the board and its on us to encourage 
growth amongst us professional and go get these jobs 

ii. For associates in the sections, connecting them with the right 
professionals to conduct PGA work, grow their brand & knowledge 

II. Continued expansion of the Assistant Tournaments 
a. Carly and others have done a tremendous job of growing the number of 

tournaments and caliber of courses played this year over last 
b. Create a dialogue amongst professionals we can use to bring to our HPs & DoGs 

about hosting an event 
i. Brings numerous professionals to our course, which can lead to a domino 

effect of good things, pass along the good word of XYZ club when an 
assistant goes back to their club, future hires, networking etc… 

 
 
 
Best Regards, 
 
Lucas Spahl, PGA 

mailto:lspahl21@gmail.com

